

SCATS CHATS

Newsletter of the South Coast Association of Trail Horse Riders Inc.

May 2010

Ride Report

Yowrie

PRESIDENT: Kate Abel 0412 115 068

VICE PRESIDENT: Yvonne Willis 44 723219

SECRETARY:

Bronwyn Ludlow 0428130744 / 44 744291

TREASURER & PUBLICITY OFFICER:

Terry Love 44 723219

RIDE SECRETARY: Lesley Whale 44 740232

TRAIL BOSS:

Ride Reports

John Davidge 0410 204 123

Inside this issue:

ı

Upcoming Rides 2

Next Meeting 2

Other: 2

We began and ended at a property in Sutherlands road, west of Cobargo, near the travelling stock reserve at Yowrie. (This being the starting point for many a good ride I have been on).

But this is a short report, so I shall not bore you with all the details of what wonderful food we ate and what a ripping socials time we had, no, no.

Or the faultless way things were organized and how our equipment is all now superiorly honed to its purpose.

Or how our back up crew diligently exercised their considerable skills in cooking, camp craft, driving, first aid, etc.

Or even how our cooks and helpers merged forth into a force of culinary expertise. (except Kerry of course who made excuses about not doing the washing up) Just kidding, actually Robert Abel paid me to write that... haha.

I shall not rave on about how our trail boss managed to find the way after not being there for 10 years or so, all this boring stuff I need not go on about because it is stuff that you know already because we are now so good at this caper these days, thanks to those of us with great organizational skills.

And I suppose that the vision of distant rocky pristine creeks with water flowing, viewed from a high goat track 50 meters above would all seem hard to imagine, had you not been there to experience it yourself.

As we all know, nothing compares to being let loose in this iconic isolated heavily forested countryside with nothing but native trees to pee behind, and a horse to carry you through it.

What is left to say, however, is that I had a fantastic time and so did everybody else. So we are all just waiting for the next one...

Happy Trails, Lesley





You can't keep secrets from us Nev!

Day Ride

20th June

Sunnyside

9.30 for 10am start

\$10 ride fee Lunch included after our ride.

RSVP: 18th June

Kate 44 711 608 or 0412 115 068

Directions:

Heading from Mogo towards Mogo Zoo, after roughly 700m take the 2nd driveway

on your right. Pink tape will mark the entrance. Follow driveway, park where you see Robert and Kate's car.

If you can't make the ride but would like to come for lunch, just ring Kate for catering purposes.



Day Ride

25th July

Turlinjah

9:30am for 10am start

Directions:

The best road in is via Western

Boundary Rd so....turn right

onto Western Boundary Rd, about 2.5 kms from the Tuross turnoff. Follow Western Boundary Rd 4.2 kms and turn right at Triangle Rd.

Follow triangle Rd another 2.6 kms to the Old Mill Rd turn off but stay left (do not go straight ahead onto Old Mill Rd). Continue about another 300 metres and turn right where you see the disused galvinised tank lying on its side on the right. Follow the vehicle track that goes up a slight rise through an old gateway and park in the cleared area.

Next Meeting:

16th June

6pm for dinner & meeting starts 7.30pm Tomakin Club

For Sale:

Horse Float \$3,500 Caprice 1994 rego till May 2011. White. New tailgate and rubber.

Ring Bronwyn 44 744 291

Child stock Saddle. \$250. Size small. Ring Lesley.

44 740 232

Other:

Rental / house sitter for 3 months. Start late August. Can have pets. Asking small rent. Ring Lesley 44 740 232.

Check out this buy and sell website, it might be of interest to some... http://thoroughbredsoffthetrack.com.au

If anyone has anything they would like included in the newsletter, please call Kate or send me an email to abelkj@hotmail.com